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Welcome to this month’s edition of the WOODLEY ALLOTMENTS ASSOCIATION
newsletter. Firstly, many apologies for the lack of a July newsletter – it was a very busy
month for me and I was unable to devote the time needed to produce a newsletter that
I felt was worthy of your attention. I have been developing a new way to produce the
publication – so it may look slightly different. Many thanks to Mike for his support, and
great work on previous newsletters. There is a lot to live up to. Please let me know via
the email contact readingroadplots@woodley-allotments.org.uk or via Face Book
https://www.facebook.com/groups/404954300776537 of things you would like included. If you have
any photos to share these would be great to save and use in future issues.
HAPPY ALLOTMENTING!
Fiona Mc – (K36)

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: Notices
FRUIT BUSHES – orders to Theresa before 10th September.
Please see page 3 for more details.

SECRETARY - the committee is still in urgent need of a
secretary. Please contact Sarah, via email, for details of what’s
involved. You will be made very welcome.

SIGNAGE – does your plot have a clear plot number on
display? Recent plot inspections reported that many plots still
don’t have a plot number in clear view. This is a requirement of
the tenancy agreement.
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Plant
 Chicory

 Cauliflower

 Endive

 Kale

 Rocket

 Oriental leaves

 Sprouting broccoli

 Strawberry runners/ new plants (ideally into 
a new bed/ position)

 Swiss chard

AUGUST  - To Do’s

Sow
Spring cabbage

Carrots

Chicory

Endive

Kohl rabi

Lettuce

Onions

Oriental leaves

Rocket

Salad leaves

Spinach

Spring onions

Swiss chard

Turnips

White radish

Harvest

 Aubergines 

 Beetroot

 Beans (All types)

 Broccoli

 Cabbage

 Carrots

 Cauliflower

 Celery

 Chicory

 Chillies and peppers

 Courgettes

 Summer squash

 Cucumber 

 Florence fennel

 Garlic 

 Globe artichokes

 Kohl rabi

 Lettuce

 Onions

 Peas

 Potatoes

 Radish

 Salad leaves

 Shallots

 Spinach

 Strawberries

 Sweetcorn 

 Swiss chard

 Tomatoes

 Turnips 

Cut flower patch

 Order Spring flowering 
bulbs

 Order fresh annuals seed 
for September sowing

 Clear spent crops

 Mulch and prep for 
biennial seedlings

A handy guide for Sowing & 

Harvesting

Click on the images for a larger version

Allotment holiday planning

Plan for holiday time away from your allotment by

watering well before leaving. Adding a thick

mulch around plants will help to retain moisture.

Sink plastic bottles, with small holes pierced in their

sides, into the ground next to thirsty plants like

courgette and squash/pumpkins and fill up with

water. If hot dry weather is forecast then maybe

ask a friendly neighbour to water some of your

most precious crops and return the favour at a
later time.

Pick any crops that are ready so you don’t return

to crops that have rotted or become too woody.

Courgettes will develop into huge marrows if left

unpicked! Surplus crops could be donated to
READIFOOD Bank – see page 4 for more details.

https://woodleyallotmentsorguk.files.wordpress.com/2021/03/growing-chart-1.jpg
https://woodleyallotmentsorguk.files.wordpress.com/2021/03/growing-chart-1.jpg
https://woodleyallotmentsorguk.files.wordpress.com/2021/03/growing-chart-2.jpg
https://woodleyallotmentsorguk.files.wordpress.com/2021/03/growing-chart-2.jpg
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Issue 112/113FRUIT TREES & BUSHES – order NOW!

Copies of the order form are available in the notice board box by 
the Reading road entrance or click on the raspberry to link to the 
form online.

Teresa.buley@Woodley-allotments.org.uk

https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/2023/07/26/woodley-allotments-tentants-association-fruit-trees-bushes-order-form-2023/?fbclid=IwAR3CRzxbElBdYHrx5VV8YTONS1MWPfDrrddY-kPhnpxcoFsPaXvkgdnLaPc
https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/2023/07/26/woodley-allotments-tentants-association-fruit-trees-bushes-order-form-2023/?fbclid=IwAR3CRzxbElBdYHrx5VV8YTONS1MWPfDrrddY-kPhnpxcoFsPaXvkgdnLaPc
mailto:Teresa.buley@Woodley-allotments.org.uk
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BIG THANKS
To those plot holders that have recently generously donated surplus crops for
the ReadiFood Bank. These are added to the harvests grown on the Launch
Pad to provide fresh produce for families needing some help with feeding
their families in these challenging times for so many.

If you have any surplus crops that you are happy to share with others, please
leave any donations on the LAUNCHPAD site (L26 Polytunnel) for a Monday
morning, when collections and deliveries are made.

CLICK ON THE LOGO FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THE CHARITY.

MEMORIAL PLOT
CAN YOU HELP?

The Memorial Plot (F30) was created to remember and commemorate our
members that have passed away. Ultimately, it would be lovely for it to be a
quiet place for reflection, to sit and take a rest from weeding, to meet up
with allotment neighbours and friends for a cuppa and a chat.
It desperately needs some more willing volunteers to commit to giving some
time, on a regular basis (weekly, fortnightly or even monthly) to join the very
small team that are currently trying to establish it as the lovely place
originally planned. Please contact the committee, if you could spare some
time. Please keep an eye out for Special Bulletins and the FB page for other
planned working party groups.

https://readifood.org.uk/
https://readifood.org.uk/
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Why not show off your best dahlia
or compete for the longest runner
bean at this family friendly show.
There are all sorts of classes to
enter including baking,
preserving, floral arrangements
and photography. There are
separate competitions for children
to enter too. Entry for each class
is just 30p – free entry for
children’s classes. The show is
open to all.

Please click on the flyer for more
information. Let us know how
well you get on!

What a load of rubbish!
The committee would like to politely remind plot holders that they are responsible for the considerate
removal of rubbish from their plots.

Green waste should be composted on site – simple bins can be made 
from pallets – look for examples around the site. When broken down, 
this material is a great source of mulch and can be added to beds to 
enrich the soil. It can also be taken home for composting. It can be put 
out for kerbside collection in purchased brown wheelie bins or bags 
from the library or Oakwood centre. It can also be taken to the local 
recycling centre in Reading or Bracknell. (Don’t forget to book your 
time slot https://re3.fccenvironment.co.uk/site-facilities/ ).

Green waste should not be dumped on anywhere on site that is not part of your plot.

In recent weeks, the committee has been made aware of the dumping of
non green waste around the site, including large pieces of carpet. It is
unclear whether this is a plot holder or a member of the general public
that has gained unauthorised access to our site. The committee would
welcome any information about the dumping of any form of unwanted
items, including green waste so we can all work together to try and
maintain a safe and attractive place to allotment on.

https://trha.org.uk/html/show.html
https://trha.org.uk/html/show.html
https://re3.fccenvironment.co.uk/site-facilities/
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Security – please ensure

that you close and lock the
gate when you enter or leave
the site.

Bonfires – Bonfires are not 

permitted on site until 1st

October 2023.

Speed limit – The

maximum speed limit for all
vehicles is 5 m.p.h – please
help us to keep everyone safe
and avoid damge to the
roadways by maintaining this
speed.

Honey – Honey from the 

allotment bees is available to 
purchase from either Steve 
Cook (07471 207565) or Paul 
Moffit (07813 078199)

HAPAA – The Huntley & 

Palmer Allotment Association 
website can be found by 
following this link 
https://hapaa.org.uk/ Join them 
to gain access to their trading 
shed and newsletter.

Contacts
Many thanks to Theresa for stepping into the
role of Vice-Chair for the committee. We are
please to welcome Caroline, Debbie and Peter B
to the committee.

If you have any questions about any issues on
our allotment site, please feel free to contact any
of the Committee on their plots or via the email
address
readingroadplots@woodley-allotments.org.uk

• Chair – Sarah Lane (H28)
• Vice-Chair – Teresa Buley (E18)
• Treasurer - Kerri Evans (C29a)
• Secretary - VACANT
• John Anderson - (H27)
• Newsletter - Fiona McAllister – (K36)
• Peter Wheat – (M25a)
• Debbie Ballard (K25A)
• Caroline Chaytor (K25A)
• Launchpad Rep – Peter Buley (E18)

Our website can be found here:
https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/

Do you receive our newsletters and SPECIAL 
BULLETINS by email? 

IF NOT – click on the image to opt in.

https://hapaa.org.uk/
mailto:readingroadplots@woodley-allotments.org.uk
https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/
https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/opt-in-form/
https://woodley-allotments.org.uk/opt-in-form/

